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Technical Seminar on “Safety Management of Utility Works” 

30 March 2011 

19:00-20:30 

Event Report 

 

The Technical seminar was jointly organized by Hong Kong Institute of Utility 

Specialists (HKIUS) and Community, Construction Professionals’ Development Centre 

(CPDC), funded by the Commerce and Economic Development Bureau of the HKSAR, 

supported by Hong Kong College of Technology (HKCT) (Causeway Bay Campus), 

InstMC(HK) & GAA(HK), HKIE-SSC, HKIE-CAD and IOSH (HK branch) was held 

successfully on 30 March in HKCT which 75 participants attended the seminar.  

 

With the completion of the guidebooks and pamphlets on the 12 disciplines, a series 

of technical seminar was being held to disseminate the research result. And seminar 

on Safety was the seventh of the series.  

 

The Speaker, Mr. Victor Kwong Chiu Ling, is the Corporate Health, Safety and 

Environment Manager of Towngas, he is also the President of The Hong Kong 

Federation of Occupational Safety and Health Associations (HKFOSHA) and Hong 

Kong Occupational Safety and Health Association (HKOSHA).  

 

The seminar highlighted role of management level in safety management. Safety is a 

great concern when commencing utility surveys/works. To maintain a safe 

environment, the management level plays a significant role.  

Mr. Kwong explained the role of management in keeping a safe environment and 

illustrated how the management can lead the company to minimize the possibility of 

accidents. The management level shall take an active role to improve various ways. 

They include conducting risk assessments, training, setting standards, on-site 

supervision, etc. He took Towngas as an example to illustrate the safety management 

system and enforcement of those safety measures.  

Furthermore, concerning the high accident rate in the Hong Kong construction 

industry, Mr. Kwong shared his views on how to improve construction safety 

performance of Hong Kong.  

 

The seminar ended by an interactive question-and-answer session. It gave them 
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insights towards the topic. We specially thanked the speaker Mr. Kwong for sharing 

his valuable experience. 

 

 

 

Attendees are paying attention on the presentation. 

 

 

 

A Thank You Certificate is presented to Mr. Victor KWONG by Mr. Nelson TANG, a 

council member of HKIUS as a representative of the organizer. 


